

Gwilym	Evans (Cadeirydd)	Iola Owen		
Trystan Thomas Emlyn Baylis		Iwan Harding		
, ,		Llinos Haf Pritchard		
		Nia Jones		
Kiiys ap C	CHAIRMAN'S OPENING REMAR			
1.	The meeting was formally opened by Councillor Gwilym Evans the			
	=	ed from the following, Councillor Kim Jones,	CLERK	
	Councillor Kevin Jones and Councillor Bethan Holding.			
1.1	No public participation	perione bernarriolanig.		
1.2	· · · · ·	decided that locations 20 m v a are		
1.2	Speed Limit Restriction - It was decided that locations 20 m.y.a. are acceptable but concerning the limit in Nant   Peris - it needs to be			
	moved to Tyn Twll/Gwastadant,			
1.3		nops that could be part of the plan. The Old		
	Chemist and perhaps an old paper shop.			
1.4	Parking restrictions and prohibitions on the street - it was decided to accept.			
	Also, the Clerk to inform the Roads department that parts of the road markings			
	have worn away and need repainting.			
1.5	The limbo area and noise problems from event pedestrians at night - the matter			
	was discussed thoroughly. It was informed that there are two paths through			
	Victoria Park that the organizers could lead people to use. One at present is not suitable for use while a little work is being done on the other. The Clerk to make			
	contact with organizers like Raw Adventures and so on to encourage the need			
	to respect the residents and the area.			
2.0	DECLARATION OF INTEREST			
	None			
3.0	CONFIRMATION OF EXPENDITU	RE AND FINANCIAL REPORT		
3.1	The expenditure and Financial	report for May 2024 were accepted.		
4.0	CONFIRMATION OF LAST MONT	THS MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING		
4.1	Minutes for May 2024 were co	nfirmed.		
4.2	CCTV - has received information from the police that anti-social			
	activities have been disrupted, this due to individuals being arrested			
	and expelled from the school.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
4.3	Change Location of the Llyn P	Play Area Rubbish Bin - no follow-up from	CLERK	
		atter has been forwarded to the head of		
	the department. It was decide	ed that a recycling bin would be placed		
	near the multipurpose field. The Clerk will contact Gwynedd Council to			
	order the appropriate bin. It w	der the appropriate bin. It was also discussed that the wooden wall of		
	, ,	ed because children (and sheep) are		
	_	ls that have been kicked out of the play		
	The state of the s	ome sort of barrier on the goals and also		
	high nets near the wall.			
4.4	Memorial Sculpture of the Qua	arrymen - there are issues with the site of	CLERK	
		d electricity services are running beneath		
		ds to be considered. It is hoped that a site		
	I waar tha invastion of the main	street and the bypass will be suitable.	Ì	



4.5	Parking - information was received that money from the parking near the castle is around ten thousand this year and an invoice is needed for the park in order to receive it - the Clerk to do this. It was also discussed that other parking fields within the village should make an annual contribution of 10% to the Community Council, but this has not been happening, the Clerk to make inquiries. It was also necessary to ensure if	CLERK	
	the contribution from these parking fields was going towards reducing the Community Council's contribution to the annual costs of the toilets. The Clerk to make inquiries again. From this discussion, questions were raised - when will the payment machines in Glyn become operational, why are the barriers in Glyn not being operated, and whether it is possible to open the toilets later.		
4.6	HBO Community Fund - meeting to be arranged on the 26th of June at the 2024 Center - see attachment 1 for the minutes.		
4.7	Outdoor Gym . The inquiries have closed and the results were positive. It will now be necessary to arrange a meeting with Carwyn Williams at Padarn Park to decide on the location.		
4.8	The matter of translation was discussed in order to have everything bilingual - it was decided that the translation of documents would happen as a matter of necessity from now on and that historical documents would be translated if a specific request for an English copy is received.		
4.9	Menter/Partnership Llanberis - it will be necessary to arrange to invite groups and village societies to a special meeting. Councillor Rhys ap Gwilym and the Clerk to act on this.		
5.0	HIGHWAYS AND PUBLIC FOOTPATHS		
5.1	A report was received that Meibion Bridge in Nant Peris needs attention. Also that the footbridge in the river is due to the land being eroded. The Clerk to contact Gwynedd Council. It was discussed to obtain maps of the paths by the next meeting.	CLERK	
6.0	CEMETERY		
6.1	The committee's recommendations on the new cemetery costs have been received.	CLERK	
	People are still leaving waste in the cemetery. It was decided that the Clerk would make arrangements to raise a NO LITTER - RESPECT THE CEMETERY sign.	CLERK	
7.0	PLANNING APPLICATIONS		
	Application number: C24/0420/15/DT Purpose: Demolish and rebuild a new garage Location: Gwenallt, 29 Newton Street, Llanberis, Caernarfon, Gwynedd, LL55 4HN NO OBJECTION		
8.0	COMMUNITY EVENTS		
8.1	Summer Fun day will he held at the end of this month.  The Christmas Tree for 2024 was discussed. Some of the councillors said that the quality of the tree in 2023 had been terrible and that consideration should be given to possibly getting an artificial tree in order to be more environmentally friendly and to save money.		



	Councillor Louise Price will look into different types of Christmas trees available.	
9.0	REPORTS FORM OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS	
9.1	Governors have met. A verbal report was given by Councillor Louise Price.	
Signature	Gjulym T. Frank.	Date: 10/7/24

## Appendix 1

Minutes - HBO Panel Meeting 26 June 2024

**Present:** Trystan Thomas (Chair), Bethan Holding, Emlyn Bayliss, Heather Jones (Clerk)

**Apologies:** Llinos Pritchard

There was a discussion regarding the content and rules regarding applying for the grant. It was initially decided that the grant would need to be advertised, and to do this, a poster, advertising leaflets (flyers), advertising in the Eco, and also using social media would be necessary. The Clerk is to make contact with Stephen Edwards for the graphics.

£37,375 has been received and it has been decided that £375 will be used for administering the grant.

I hope to get the poster out as soon as possible, but the application period runs from the 1st of September until the 1st of November.

If applicants need more information, they will need to contact Trystan Thomas.It was considered that if a new cultural venture wanted to apply, it would be taken into account, but they would need to ensure that the venture lasts for at least 5 years.

Confirmation of the poster will be made through virtual meetings or email. There is no need for a face-to-face meeting until applications are in.